White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

September 8, 2008

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:32 p.m. on September 8, 2008.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf came late, and Kenneth Chamberlain.  Invocation was given by Trustee Baker.

Mike Herter-Republican running for state representative was added to the agenda.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the minutes of the August 11, 2008 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the minutes of the August 18, 2008 Special Township Board meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the minutes of the August 13, 2008 Park Committee meeting.  Motion carried.

Mike Herter introduced himself and told us a bit about himself.

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  
Due to the fact that we have had a couple of unemployment claims against us, we are going to ask the auditor if, starting in 2009, we can discontinue to withhold Social Security and Medicare from people who are on committees for the Township who make under $600.00 per year.

Moved by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

